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TTUHSC Announces $30 Million Physician Assistant Program Expansion  

 

Texas Tech University Health Sciences Center (TTUHSC) announced a $30 million School of 

Health Professions Physician Assistant Program expansion at a groundbreaking event March 23. 

 

Regional Dean for the Physician Assistant Program Christina Robohm-Leavitt, DMSc, PA-C, 

DFAAPA, said this expansion is important to provide more access to health care for the people 

of the Permian Basin and West Texas by graduating more physician assistants. 

 

“The PA profession can help expand primary care by partnering with collaborating physicians 

and serve those in rural and underserved communities,” Robohm said. “Expansion of the 

physician assistant program is an opportunity for TTUHSC to increase access to health care by 

doing what we do best – educate and train excellent providers. All of our partnerships are critical 

to the expansion project. We are extremely grateful to Rep. Tom Craddick and the Texas 

Legislature, the Midland Development Corporation, Permian Strategic Partnership, the 

Scharbauer Foundation for their generous investments, bringing us one step closer to our goal." 

 

Craddick secured $20 million in 2019 from the 86th Texas Legislature and community partners 

provided additional support — Midland Development Corporation, $5 million; Permian Strategic 

Partnership, $2.5 million; and the Scharbauer Foundation, $1 million. The additional $1.5 

million comes from other gift funding and TTUHSC institutional funds. The 32,500 square-foot 

facility will include an anatomy lab, clinical classrooms and training facilities. The labs will be 

available for nursing students as well as health care professionals throughout the Permian Basin. 

The expansion will allow PA class size to increase from 60 to 72 students. Project completion is 

set for summer 2022.  

 

“We truly value these generous gifts, which will allow us to expand both the infrastructure and 

student body of our PA program,” said TTUHSC President Lori Rice-Spearman, Ph.D. “The 

support for this expansion also represents a collaborative effort between TTUHSC and those in 

our campus community who recognize the need for additional health care providers in this region 

and throughout the state and who trust us to meet those needs.” 

 



 

The TTUHSC Physician Assistant Program attracts about 28 applicants per available spot, 

compared to 3.5 applicant per spot nationally. Currently there are 112 students in the program. 

PA students have consistently maintained a five-year, first-time pass rate on their licensure 

exams at or above the national average of 95 percent. This expansion will be instrumental in 

addressing the shortage of health care professionals by providing primary care in the Permian 

Basin and beyond. There are approximately 160 physician assistants in the Permian Basin with 

75% being TTUHSC alums.  
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